
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY
SBDM MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 10, 2012
2:30 p.m.
Members present:  

 Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Theresa Collins-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, Stacey Hughes-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Guest:  Gary Milby, Associate Superintendent for Finance
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed May agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented with discussion of committees added to the agenda.   (Cofer-1st, Kennedy-2nd)

Mrs. Handel presented the April minutes.  Committee approved minutes as presented.  (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Good News:  School is nearly out!  Spring MAP is almost complete.  Mrs. Collins had done some tabulating of MAP scores and reported the following:  Kindergarten 60% of students were above grade level, 1st grade 65% above, 2nd grade 49%above, 3rd grade 70% were above, 4th grade 53% were above, and in 5th grade 59% of students were above grade level in reading.

Mrs. Collins presented the Program Review for Writing and explained where we are in the process of revising our Writing Plan.  

Mrs. Collins also presented the Writing Plan for review.  This plan will guide our staff in teaching writing to our students.
Mrs. Handel presented a proposed budget for the 2012-13 school year.  Currently allocations were given at a conservative $100.00 per student.  

Mr. Milby shared that there was a possibility this could go up.  Committee approved the budget as presented and will revisit if allocations are adjusted/changed.  (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)

Committee discussed utilization of space and agreed upon a plan for space use for next school year.  Committee agreed to move Promethean board from Art to a classroom since Art room is only utilized 2 days per week.(Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd )
Since all committee members were present, group set dates for next school year’s SBDM meetings.  No meeting will be held in June.  July will be on an as needed basis and Mrs. Handel will call members if needed for a meeting.  Otherwise, the first meeting of the 2012-2013 school year will be August 16th at 2:30 p.m. in the school library.

Accident reports were reviewed and committee did not note any areas of concern.

The school activities and MUNIS budgets were given to members.
In other business, Mrs. Collins discussed the need for some standing committees for next school year, to assist with the Program Review process.  Some committees suggested were:  Writing and Discipline.  

Also council discussed creating a Committees policy and also a plan for reviewing and revising policies.  
Mr. Gary Milby discussed situation with the Cecilia property.  He stated that the 2 parties were still in litigation over the land lease.  No action has been taken by the Board and the Board is still in contract to purchase land at the end of 2013 once lease is up.  Mr. Milby said that regardless of what is being said in the community, it is still the intent of the Hardin County Board of Education to build the new school on the Cecilia property.

Committee went in to closed session to discuss personnel.  Committee discussed applicants that interviewed for the teaching position. 
After the closed session discussion, committee went back in to open session.  Mrs. Handel recommended the hire of Meagan Schell, based on SBDM committee input.
With no other business Mrs. Cofer made a motion to adjourn.  (Hughes-1st, Kennedy-2nd) 
The meeting adjourned at 4:16 p.m.  


